From: Cr Paul Taylor - Division 10

Sent: Thursday, 13 December 2018 4:23 PM

To: Lorraine Bowden

Subject: HCDSDFVPC - Inquiry into the Wynnum and Mermaid Waters Ambulance Station

projects - call for submissions

Categories: Submission

Dear Mr Hanson

I refer to your email dated 22 November 2018 written to Mayor Tate which has been referred to me as the Divisional Councillor where the Mermaid Waters Ambulance Station is located.

In response, I can advise that the City received a couple of complaints during the construction phase of the Ambulance Station project at Mermaid Waters.

For your consideration, the City suggests that future projects could involve a greater level of community consultation regarding site activities during the construction phase to alleviate concerns of local residents. Some ideas may include signage around the site with an explanation of what is occurring and the phone number to the construction manager or alike to field questions or concerns.

If I can be of further assistance, please let me know.

Regards Paul





PO Box 5042 GCMC QLD 9729 P 07 5581 6171 F 07 5581 5294 E division10@goldcoast.qld.gov.au

W cityofgoldcoast.com.au